JOCELYN RECREATION COMMITTEE
MINUTES
MARCH 2, 2023

The Jocelyn Recreation meeting was held on March 2™ at the Jocelyn Township Office. In
attendance were Judi Dukes, Theresa Styles, Julie Stevens, Cori Murdock, Bernie Crosby,
Antonia Gardner, Faye Stevens, Debbie Alcock, Laurie Thompson and Sharon Stevens. Also in
attendance was the Deputy-Clerk.

23.08 Moved by Julie Stevens
Seconded by Bernie Crosby

Resolved that we do call this meeting to order at 1:10 p.m.
Cd.

23.09 Moved by Antonia Gardner
Seconded by Theresa Styles

Resolved that we do adopt the minutes of January 12, 2023 as presented.
Cd.

23.10 Moved by Faye Stevens
Seconded by Laurie Thompson

Resolved that we do adopt Voucher 2023.01 (January) in the amount of $2,364.04 (wages-
$1050.78, mileage-$134.54, groomer-$1000.53, hall-$3.19, parks signs-$175.00)
And Voucher 2023.02 (February) in the amount of $3,424.27 (wages-$1184.07, payroll
deductions-$271.49, mileage-$133.41, phone-$50.25, hall fuel-5580.96, Loppet-$338.43,
groomer-5341.66 and disc golf-$542.00).
Paid out of Recreation funds.

Cd.

There was a good attendance with 30 at Snow Day. Debbie made a job list to use in future
years. It was noted that the Free Methodist Church also has a snow fun day close to
Recreation’s Snow Day.

A review of the Loppet was done. A few points included.
e 102 registered
e Afinancial review was provided
e Laurie created a draft to do list and asked members to let her know of additions or
changes
e Mixed feelings about if racers enjoy having the lunch at the hall or at the grounds
e Transporting roasters from the hall was time consuming.



e Suggestion to use the fire hall bay as well as the garage if having lunch at grounds

e Noted that if using the hall for lunch that the registrations numbers would need to be
reduced to accommodate the occupancy load

e Need to purchase click- counters for volunteers for the trail

e Need to confirm and let Dave know where the race trails will be early next year

The snow machine has been ordered from North Shore Sports and should be delivered in
November. The funding for this was received from the Ontario Trillium Foundation.

Cori gave an update on the Algoma Ice Bowl. There were 35 registered with 32 attending. They
collected 120 Ibs of food and $753.87 collected for the St. Joseph Island Food Bank.

Cori provided a 2023 poster of Disc Golf events. She also did up an ‘educational’ poster about
the grounds being a multi-use grounds.

The Irish Stew supper will be Saturday, March 18™. It will be a ‘to-go’ supper at a cost of $15.
Those interested in ordering supper are to contact Bernie by March 14", Judi would do the
shopping. A job and helper lists were made. It was decided to meet at 9 a.m. at the hall to do
prep. It was asked that non-refrigerated desserts be made. A water test would be taken prior
the supper.

A reminder was made for members to do the online Accessibility Training course.

There was discussion about the future of the House of History, School House and Jim Snider
Shed. The buildings have not been opened to the public during July and August due to lack of
interest from the public. No decision was made at this time for the 2023 season.

Johnson Township is offering a Safe Food Handling Course on March 28%. Judi and Theresa
expressed interest obtaining the certificate. The office would check to see if there is an online
course.

23.11 Moved by Julie Stevens
Seconded by Bernie Crosby

Resolved that we do adjourn and agree to meet again May 4t at 1 p.m. at the Jocelyn Township
Office.
Cd.



